
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

        Good News!  
 

 

 At the climax of The Miracle Worker, the play about deaf and blind Helen Keller and her teacher, Annie 

Sullivan, Annie spells water into Helen’s hand while water pours over Helen’s other hand. Helen’s face 

changes as she suddenly makes the connection between the signs Annie is making and the reality of the 

water. Helen starts touching things wildly while Annie signs the letters in her hand at an ever faster rate. 

Finally, Helen points to Annie, who spells T-E-A-C-H-E-R in her hand. The best teacher is not the one 

who can speak the loudest or the most, but the one who patiently does the same thing over and over until 

the student makes the connection and finally learns.  

 

Jesus is our teacher, and in the Gospel story today he demonstrates it not with a wordy lecture but by 

drawing in the dust and inviting his reluctant students to think about what they are doing. We don’t know 

what he wrote, and it isn’t important. He neither engaged in the debate nor shamed the woman brought 

before him. He made the scribes and Pharisees look and wait. Then he asked them to judge themselves 

first. It’s a good lesson for us all. Before we condemn anyone else, we should look at the ways in which 

we have sinned. The lesson continues for the woman as she is told to go and sin no more.  

 

As Helen was attentive to Annie, let us be attentive to what Jesus spells out for us. His lessons lead us to 

new life and the knowledge of God. 

 
Mary Katharine Deeley sundaybulletin@liguori.org  
 

 

 

 

 

 
                       
           

                 

                            March 12 & 13, 2016 

         Fifth Sunday of Lent 

Lord’s Day Eucharist: Saturday at 5:00 pm 
Sunday at 9:00 am & 10:45 am             

P: 306-842-2129   F: 306-842-7818 

Parish E-mail - stvincent@sasktel.net 

Fr. Gerry’s E-mail - g.bauche@sasktel.net 

Website: www.stvincentdepaul.ca 

Office Hours – 8:30 to Noon &1:00 to 4:30 
Mission – St. Mary’s - Tribune 

  314 – 3rd Street 
  Weyburn, SK    
  S4H 0W7 

Sacraments 

Baptism:      Contact the office     
Reconciliation: Fri. 11:30 – 12:00  
         Sat. 4:00 – 4:40  
Matrimony:  Contact Fr. Gerry at least    
         8 months prior to wedding    
RCIA:      Contact the office             
   

Parish Team 
Pastor:  Rev. Gerry Bauche Emergency #861-3011 
Administrative Assistant: Janice Seitz (Mon. – Thurs) 
Parish Life Coordinators: MaryAnn Flaaten/Wendy Pitre  
Youth Minister:  Paula Reich 842-4288 & Elise Winter 
Caretaker: Rani Roettger      
Hall Convener:   Josie Klein 842-4481              

 
Parish Organization Contacts: 

Parish Council Chairperson – Camille Goski 306-842-0321              Parish Finance Chairperson – Marcy Labbie     
K of C Grand Knight: Ron Klein (842-6192)    K of C Faithful Navigator: Jim Wanner (842-4014)   CWL President: Camille Goski (842-0321) 

Weyburn K of C Mtgs: Executive & Directors – 2nd Monday of every month, General Mtg. – 4th Monday of every month (Sept.-June) 
Weyburn CWL – General Meeting – 3rd Monday of every month (Sept. – June) 
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Soup before Stations – Soup & buns will be served in our church basement before the Stations on Friday,  

March 18th  at 6:15 – all are welcome!  

 Stations of the Cross will be prayed at the church on Friday evenings at 7 PM throughout Lent.  

Following the stations we invite you to stay for a short inspiring video presentation which will help us to focus on the 

Year of Mercy….entitled – THE DOORS OF MERCY – Exploring God’s Covenant with You. 

 Learn to give and receive forgiveness, to forgive others, to forgive yourself. We invite you to join us for the Doors of 

Mercy. These videos that will allow you to experience God’s hope, healing and loving mercy.  
 

SOUP-ER Friday - soup, sandwich, fellowship & a delightful sprinkling of Lenten devotions! All will be held at   

  Grace United Church on Friday’s at noon, throughout Lent. Sponsored by participating Churches of  
P.L.U.R.A. The following church will be preparing the lunch as indicated: March 18th – Knox Presbyterian Church. 
 

     Spaghetti Supper Fundraiser – the Weyburn Syrian Refugee Committee are sponsoring this fundraiser. It will be held 

     Saturday, March 19th at McKenna Hall beginning with cocktails and silent auction viewing @ 6 PM and supper at 7  

     PM. Assorted pastas  with vegetarian option will be served. $30/person. Tickets are available in the church office.    

     Cash/cheque donations will be accepted with tax receipts available.  

 

Charitable Donation Receipts for 2015 are available from the table in the foyer. Thank you for your generous  

contributions.  
 

CWL: Executive Meeting – March 14th  at 7 PM, General Meeting – March 21st at 7 PM. The rosary will be recited 

prior to the meeting, beginning at 6:30 pm in Lower McKenna Hall.  

 
Knights of Columbus: Our next Exec/Directors meeting is Mar. 14th at 7:00 pm. Next General Meeting Mar. 28th at 7:30 

pm beginning with Mass at 7:00 pm. 

The Bishop Assembly #1526 will celebrate St. Patrick's Day on Thursday, March 17th, 2016 at McKenna Hall. Social at 

6:00 P.M. Supper at 7:00 P.M ($20.00 a person)-(Irish Stew in a bowl). Entertainment to follow.  Any questions please call 

Armand Delanoy at 306-848-0377 and leave a message. NOTE: Tuxedo Dress (Formal) 
 

 

Eucharistic Services Intentions 

Mon. Mar. 14 9:00   AM  Beatrice Johnstone+ 

Tues. Mar. 15 7:30   AM Fr to Regina for mtg.  Elisa & Fernand Petit+ 

Wed. Mar. 16 9:00   AM  P.J. Collins 

  7:00   PM  Adoration  

Thurs. Mar. 17 9:00   AM  Emile Istace+ 

Fri. Mar. 18 12:10  PM  Carina Sinclair 

Sat. Mar. 19 8:00   AM  Alice Kot 

  10:00 AM Mass at Tatagwa View   

  5:00   PM  Ed Franko+ 

Sun. Mar. 20 9:00   AM  John & Beatrice Sidloski 

  10:45 AM   

 St. Mary’s    

Sun. Mar. 20 12:30  PM   

Welcome Visitors &  

New Parish Members!    
New parishioners are asked  

to complete a  

“New Parishioner” form,  

located on the table in the 

foyer.  Thank you! 

Prayers for the Sick: Michelle Kapell, Norbert Wilkes, Wanda 

Dorosz, Darren Polasek, Laura Ullrich, Paul Moldenhauer, Stan 

Mickalishen, Pauline Winter, Jeannie Lemieux, Don Sturgeon,  Lara 

Horack, Michael Clemens, Carmelo Lozada Clase, Joseph Jacob, 

Roger Marcotte, Laurette Fradette, Eileen Walkeden, Joseph Tokarz 

Readings for March 19 & 20 

Isaiah  50:4-7 

Philippians 2:6-11 

Luke 22:14-23:56 

Our Sympathy and prayers to May 

Uytterhagen and family on the  

passing of her husband Octaf (Odie) 

Uytterhagen and Darwin (Cathy) 

Paxman on the passing of his mother 

Dora King.  
 

 
HOLY WEEK MASS SCHEDULE 

 St. Mary’s      St. Vincent de Paul 

Holy Thursday – Mar. 24     6:00 pm       8:00 pm 

 Good Friday –   Mar. 25     1:00 pm        3:00 pm  

 Easter Vigil  –  Mar. 26        -        8:00 pm  

  Easter Sunday –  Mar. 27      12:30 pm      9am &10:45 am 
 

Liturgical Ministers are needed throughout Holy Week, 

please see the signup sheets and assist where you are able.   

 

Thank you! To everyone who attended the Parish  

Lenten Mission with Deacon Bob and Joan Williston. 

The inspiring messages, humor and wonderful singing 

made it truly special! It gave everyone much to think 

about in this Lenten season. Thanks also to those who 

helped with the various ministries or brought goodies. 

It was very much appreciated! 
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  Sandy Bay – Fr. Joseph has been very grateful for all the support and donations for Sandy Bay. He is also encouraging his  

  parishioners to do more fund-raising to help themselves.  Their bake sales have been very successful, thanks to all your    

  donations.  He has made a request for cake mixes, pie filling & jello.  It would be wonderful if we can give the support he  

  needs to achieve his goal.  Also, monetary donations are always gratefully accepted and very much appreciated!  
 

 

  Parish Council has been having discussions regarding the baptismal font and whether or not it should be removed to  

   make the foyer more accessible. They would appreciate hearing parishioners thoughts/concerns/questions regarding this 

   matter. Please express your thoughts with written submissions which can be dropped off at the parish office.  
 

 

     Small groups for ladies and men between the ages of 20-40. This is an amazing way to build relationships, experience a  

     deepening of faith and form healthy and holy friendships. Women’s Group – Apr. 10 & 24, Men’s Group – March 13th, 

     Apr. 3 & 17.  - Each will be held in the Slezak Room.  For further info text James or Leslie Richards 306-861-4032. 
 

 

   The Following Funeral Lunch teams will be called first to serve the next funeral lunches: T3(Shirley), T4  

   (Marilyn & Ev) and T1(Rose).  

 
    
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

High School Youth Group: Calling all youth in Grades 10-12!!!! Come join the NET team for a movie night. We 

will be watching Passion of the Christ on March 13th from 6:00 pm-8:30 pm in the Church. Don't miss out on a 

powerful night learning about the journey Christ took for us. This is an R-rated movie due to the graphic scenes.   

 7 and Up Club:  Calling all youth in grades 7 and up. Come join us for a night of learning about Lent! Join us at 

6:30-8:00pm in the youth room downstairs. See you there!!!  

5/6 Club - Tuesdays -  6:30 - 8 pm. For Tweens in grade 5 and 6!! See you there! Bring a friend! 

CRAVE Kids Club!! For grades 2, 3 & 4 Tuesdays and Wednesdays …from 3:45 – 5:00 in the children’s Liturgy 

Room. Due to limited space, children should be registered before attending. For more info contact Elise at 

elisewinter@hotmail.ca 

Family Fun Day: Come out and have a fun family day with Crazy Olympics!! This will be our second last Family 

Fun Day with the NET Team. We will be playing games like Cheers, Hungry, Hungry Hippos, Charades and more! 

PRIZE for the winning family! It will run Saturday, March 19th from 1:00 pm-4:00 pm at Queen Elizabeth 

School. Don't miss out on a great day!!  

Volunteer Training Sessions: Are you still interested in helping out and want to go to the sessions but you haven't 

had a chance yet? Well it's not too late! Come out to the remaining training sessions. You won’t regret it! 

March 18th 5:00 pm-8:00 pm at St. Vincent de Paul Church, and March 20th 1:00-4:00 pm at McKenna Hall.  

JR High Overnight Retreat!!!! Are you in grades 7 -9? Do want to spend a weekend with the NET team? Come 

join us at Mother Teresa Center, Kenosee Lake. Retreat will run Saturday, April 2nd, (leaving at noon) to Sunday, 

April 3rd (finishing at 3:00pm). We will be having talks, dramas, skits, fun activities and much more! Registration 

fee is $20/person.  

High School Overnight Retreat!!!!  For grades 10-12. Come join us on Saturday April 30th, leaving at 12:00pm - 

Sunday May 1st ending at 3:00pm. The retreat will be held at Mother Teresa Center, Kenosee Lake. There will be  
talks, dramas, skits, fun actives and more! Registration fee is $20/person. Hope to see you all there!!!   

 

 

 
 
 

Holy Family RCSSD #140      Kindergarten Registration 
For the 2016- 2017 School Year. Children must be 5 years of age by Dec. 31, 2016 

St. Michael School Registration April 4—8  

To register stop in at the school office or call the school @ 306-842-2860  
PreK & Kindergarten Information Night April 26 @ 6:30 pm  

Pre-Kindergarten registrations are also accepted at this time.  
Students must be aged 3 or 4 and space is limited. Contact the School for more information:  

School information can be found at www.holyfamilyrcssd.ca 

5
th

 Week in Lent 

Work of Mercy focus:  “I was sick and you cared for me.” 
We all have been sick with a cold or the flu. Some people don’t have anyone to care for them when they are sick. 
A lot of children in the world get sick because they don’t have the medicine to prevent disease or they can’t see a 
doctor or get to a hospital.  
Consider a donation equal to a gift or service you might give someone who is in hospital, dealing with a long-term 
illness, or recovering from an illness or operation (i.e. card, bouquet of flowers, fruit tray, etc.)  
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 This Week’s Ministry –  

March 12 - 13 

Ministries Next Week’s Ministry – 

March 19 - 20 

Sat. 5:00 Janice Seitz Readers D’Arcy Megenbir 

Sun 9:00 Dianne Haider, Theresa Istace  Peter Broccolo, Jean Woodard 

Sun 10:45 Joy Igbinovia, Marga Cugnet  Jerome Sidloski, Karen Sidloski 

Sat 5:00 Wendy Sidloski                   Alaina Flaaten 

Dorothy Lawrenz                Alice Schneider 

Betty Van Staveren             Stella Hoffart 

                                            Rocky Sidloski 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 

Jo Martin                     Stephen Zakrisson 

Janice Seitz                  Brian Winter 

Delois Sunde               Dave Creurer 

                                     Lloyd Zyla 

  Yvonne Kerr                       Anne Gutzke 

Doreen Verbeurgt               Carol Anderson 

Marcel Bauche                    Lynn Colquhoun 

                                            Hilarion Pohl 

 Cecile Sellinger            Jean Janoski 

Lavine Stepp                Joe Janoski 

Christine Marcotte       Cheryl Anderson 

                                     Jean Woodard 

Sun 10:45                        Ron Klein                           Terry Lonoway 

Pat Benning                        Wes Lonoway 

Frank Porte                         Yvette Bauche 

                                            Elaine Nielsen 

                   Stella Hoffart               Judy Van Betuw 

Gordon Rutten             Val Wing 

Bonnie Sidloski           Helene Gordon 

                                     Danette Tracey                 

Sat 5:00 Soles Family Children’s 

Liturgy 
Darcy Pouteaux 

Sun 9:00 Christie McKenzie Christie McKenzie 

Sun 10:45 Michelle Walkeden, Karissa Vilcu Michelle Walkeden, Karissa Vilcu 

Sat 5:00 Emily, Jacelyn & Ava Williams Servers Jordan & Joshua Zackrisson, 

John Barretto, Ethan Petlock 

Sun 9:00    

Sun 10:45 Ron Klein, Pat Benning, Frank Porte Acolytes Stella Hoffart, Gordon Rutten, Bonnie Sidloski 

Sat. 5:00 Roberto Roman Computer/ 

Projector 

Chad Fingler 

Sun. 9:00 Carole Milo Barry Briltz 

Sun 10:45 Harazny Family  Crooks Family 

Sat 5:00 Brian Winter, Sophie Gall, Jean Reich,  

Rhonda Baudria, Stephen & Glenda Zackrisson 
Hospitality Paula Reich & Youth Group 

Sun 9:00 Darrell Yakimowski, Yvonne Kerr, 

Colquhoun Family, Juliet Ostrea 
 Jerry & Janie Jordens, Ken & Susan Kot, 

Denis Tremblay, John & Shannon Tuchscherer 

Sun 10:45 Ron Wormsbecker, Aimé Isabey,  

Pat & Loretta Benning, Lise Soles 
 Terry Lonoway, Larry & Emily Stadler, 

Ron Miller, Charlene Keen 

  Dave Creurer, Rob Labbie, Darrell Yakimowski Counters Harry Plemel, Nick Coroluick, Shirley Mondor 

FROM PASTOR’S DESK: 

          I extend a special “Thank You” to everyone who was involved with our recent Parish Mission with Deacon Bob & Joan 

Williston  from getting the rectory ready, preparing meals, arranging the evening PowerPoint projections, bringing baking and 

especially in attending the Mission.  It was thoroughly enjoyed by those who attended both the Morning Masses and Evening 

presentations. Bob and Joan enjoyed the opportunity to present this Parish Mission, as they are discerning whether to start giving 

them on a semi-regular schedule but not at the pace previously.  Thank you to one and all; it was an enriching experience of 

extending the Year of Mercy in a special way. 

        Pope Francis promotes the Corporal and Spiritual Works of Mercy during this Year of Mercy in addition to the prayers and 

devotions being fostered during this Jubilee Year, because they provide a vital link to our everyday lives. Sometimes we think 

that we are not able to carry them out all directly, yet by using our imagination we can creatively carry out their spirit more than 

we realize. Both the Corporal and Spiritual Works of Mercy are grounded in our Catholic tradition and represent elements of our 

faith that we should strive to practice at all times, not just during this Year of Mercy. The Corporal Works of Mercy are: feeding 

the hungry, giving drink to the thirsty, clothing the naked, sheltering the homeless, visiting those in prison, comforting the sick, 

and burying the dead. The Spiritual Works of Mercy are: admonishing sinners, instructing the ignorant, counseling the doubtful, 

comforting the sorrowful, being patient with those in error, forgiving offenses, and praying for the living and the dead. All of us 

would benefit from taking each of these on their own and reflecting on how we can actually practice them in a greater way in our 

lives, so that we foster the mind and heart of Christ in all our relationships with others, for certainly many of them are included 

in those that we are invited to help through those measures, even as we extend them to those who are hungry, thirsty, homeless 

and sick spiritually. The more we can foster them in our daily practice the more we strive to create the Christian community that 

is grounded in the Lord’s love and mercy, developing the compassion and generosity of Christ in reaching out to those in need 

around Him. Several aspects of the Works of Mercy can be addressed in the participation of the welcoming and hosting our 

Syrian Refugee families, as well as in our partnership in support of the Sandy Bay Mission in northern Saskatchewan.  We are 

large enough a parish that we can handle both of these together. May God bless you in your generosity and capacity to share with 

your brothers and sisters in Christ.  


